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St ANDREW’S CHURCH, STAPLEFORD

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL

Charity registration number 1158492

MINUTES OF THE PCC MEETING – Monday 24 May 2021

Please note that financial statements, notes, diary, sub-committee reports etc, are pre-circulated and filed with the minutes in the official PCC file, with key points recorded. Any discussions or decisions arising from such documents are recorded in the following text.

Present: Felicity Cooke, Nicky West, Chris Bow, Alastair MacGregor, Jackie Nettleton, Clare Coates, Sue Brown, Jeannie Green
In the Chair’s absence the meeting was chaired by Felicity Cooke, Lay Chair
1. Felicity Cooke opened the meeting with a prayer.


2. Apologies were received from Simon Taylor, Lizzie Taylor and Anand Pillai.


3. The minutes of the meeting held on 22 March 2021 were approved as an accurate record. Jackie Nettleton pointed out that Age UK (not Age Concern UK) is the correct name on Page 4 of the minutes.


4. Finance
Chris Bow reported. See accounts on file.
a. Year to date. There was not much to report; the accounts are generally satisfactory and the PCC is keeping its income above expenditure. The only real movement in the PCC funds has been in the General Fund. There is an increased surplus of £3,400. The Estate Fund has not received any income this year from the Feoffees. Felicity Cooke asked if Alastair MacGregor could shed any light on this. Alastair thought it was because the Feoffees have not met recently (their next meeting is in September) and will follow up with Simon Taylor the reason for no payments being received. It was noted that the Feoffees did not need to meet in order for the regular payments to be made. Jackie Nettleton asked about the £70 surplus for the Warden Scheme; Chris confirmed that is the comparative figure with 2020.
5. Governance
a. Succession planning. Simon Taylor had put in bold updates in the table of succession planning. Peter and Christine Wenham have been to church several times; there is the possibility that Peter may seek Permission to Officiate in future. Alastair MacGregor will follow up with Simon Taylor whether Brian Watkins is still willing to play the organ. We are still looking for a Communications Officer, maybe from amongst the newer members of the congregation. It is thought that there is a role description. The PCC needs to keep this in mind and follow up if anyone shows an interest. 
Lucinda Howard will be with us for another year. 
Rob Needle has stepped up to take over as Safeguarding Officer. 
Mary Cooper was nominated and seconded to replace Joan King as Warden Scheme representative, and the proposal was agreed. 
There are five vacancies on the PCC. Sarah Kastner, John Bryden and Jonathan Platter have indicated that they are considering whether to stand. Nicky West asked how the membership of the PCC was determined and if we were bound by any law to have a specific number of members. It was explained that the number of members was related to the size of the Electoral Roll. Felicity Cooke thought there should be as many members as possible to spread the load and ensure representation on the various committees. Jeannie proposed co-opting Romie Ridley onto the PCC. Felicity suggested the churchwardens discuss this with Simon.

b. Additional members for Standing Committee. There is a vacancy on the Standing Committee following Jacqui Watkins’ resignation. Felicity Cooke asked Sue Brown if she would be willing to be on the committee and Sue agreed. Jackie Nettleton nominated Sue and Alastair MacGregor seconded and the proposal was agreed. The role is fairly small; its main legal role is to ensure decisions are made in between PCC meetings and to act as liaison between the PCC and leadership team. The Standing Committee has recently looked at risk assessments.


6. Opening up
a. The warden team and clergy team have discussed opening up more and decided that it was not advisable to do so at this stage. Felicity Cooke asked for thoughts/suggestions. Alastair MacGregor said that, even though infection rates have fallen, the Indian variant is still likely to have an impact. The consensus was that we should wait until the Government announcement relating to 21 June. Bishop Stephen is preaching on 20 June and Simon Taylor is keen to have refreshments after the service. Jackie proposed we should make tentative plans to serve refreshments outside subject to Government advice, our own judgement and a risk assessment (one is already in place) and make a final decision a week before, possibly at the Wardens and Clergy meeting the Wednesday before Bishop Stephen’s visit. A small team will be needed to take this forward and servers will need to be fully acquainted with social distancing, touching, cleaning etc.

b. John Bryden’s daughter is getting married on 14 August, and John has offered us the use of the marquee the following day when we could hold a family picnic/fundraiser. If we want to take advantage of John’s offer, the events committee need to come up with some ideas. Sue Brown said there has been some discussion about splitting the profit between the Warden Scheme and the Children’s Society. The following ideas were put forward - tombola, book stall, refreshments, music, raffle – which would involve people and bring in a bit of income. Felicity suggested taking the ideas to the Events Committee, and maybe involve some younger members. It was pointed out that 15 August is a Forest Church Sunday. N.B. Harry Taylor’s wedding is the following week, so Simon and Lizzie will not be around to help. 
7. Diary
Simon Taylor and Clare Coates are both away on Sunday 29 August. Clare said the inside communion service and Forest Church communion could be brought together when she is away on 1 August. Simon is away on Sunday 5 September, but Clare will be available. Clare suggested a joint outdoor service, like the service held on Easter Day.

8. Safeguarding
Alastair MacGregor reported that Rob Needle has asked if someone else is willing to help. Alastair will find out what is required so we can approach people. Gillian has agreed to help with admin.
9. Safety netting

The Fabric Committee has been working out the best course of action since receiving a quote in November last year. The Standing Committee requested a second quote, and we now have three quotes. It has been decided by the Standing Committee to accept the £4,710 estimate from Cambridge Scaffolding for safety netting. The PCC considered whether to ratify the Standing Committee decision. 

Proposed by Alastair MacGregor, seconded Sue Brown. A vote was taken and all were in favour.


10. Sub-committee and group reports:
a. Youth. Report on file


b. Children and Families. Report on file


c. YouthInc. Report on file 
We have been donating £300 per year for the first three years. Alastair thought we should continue to sponsor them for another three years. Proposed by Chris Bow, seconded Sue Brown, all in favour. We will let them know that we are happy to continue to give our support and that they should produce the paperwork.


d. Eco Church. Report on file. 
An event on 24 June is being organised by Sophi Berridge. Nicky West reported that Sophi would like to work with a small group of people for the bronze award. Nicky to follow up with Sophi.


e. Events. Nothing to report


f. Prayer/House groups. Report on file. Two groups are running the LLF course in June.


g. MU. Nothing to report. The MU is hoping to resume afternoon meetings soon.


h. Stapleford-Nachingwea Link. Nothing to report


i. St Andrew’s Children’s Society Partnership. Nothing to report


j. Fabric. Report on file


k. Johnson Hall & Verger’s Cottage. Report on file


l. Friends of St Andrew’s. 
Felicity Cooke mentioned that Adrian Halliwell had died last week. He was a valued member of the Friends Committee and will be hard to replace.


m. Deanery. The next meeting is in July. Elections are coming up for the Diocesan Synod.


n. Pastoral care group. Report on file. 
A new group called JOY (‘Just Older Youth’) is starting at the end of June in the Johnson Hall for older members. Nicky West has heard from Anand Pillai that he would like to help with JOY.

o. Community Warden Scheme. Report on file


p. Messenger. Report on file. 
Felicity Cooke expressed thanks to Jon West and Ed Rose for helping smooth the path for the new team, particularly through lockdown. Felicity has been assured that the Messenger will receive invoices from Plumridge’s more regularly.


11. Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting. 
Jeannie Green reminded the meeting that, at the APCM, Trish Maude had asked if anyone on the PCC would act as a link between the PCC and the Nachingwea Link. We cannot move forward with this until the PCC membership is filled.

12. Other business.
Felicity Cooke proposed we should mark Lisa MacGregor’s fantastic work setting up safeguarding. Lisa does not want a public acknowledgement but would like a donation made to the Link. Felicity asked for ideas from the meeting and suggested a substantial donation should come from church funds as a reflection of Lisa’s hard work. Mary Cooper will also be offered a token of our gratitude. Mary’s official last Sunday (6 June) would be ideal occasion to make the presentation. As time is short, Sue Brown proposed deciding what to give, go ahead and buy it and then reimburse ourselves. Jackie Nettleton offered to organise a £50 garden token for Mary, together with some flowers and a thank you card. A £50 donation will be made to the Link in Lisa’s name, and Jackie will also organise flowers and a thank you card for Lisa.

13. Date of next meetings – Monday 26 July 2021 at 19.45 hrs, by Zoom unless notified otherwise.

	Month
	PCC

	July
	26

	Sept
	27

	Nov
	22


Alastair MacGregor closed the meeting with a prayer.
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